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30th September 2022 

 

Dear Families, 

Over the last four weeks students have settled impressively into school routines, demonstrating great focus 

in their learning - thank you for your continued support in making this happen! I am writing to update you on 

how the school will be responding to the planned train strikes on Wednesday 5th October 2022.  As with 

previous strike action, this will undoubtedly create significant disruption for students and teachers 

commuting into central London. We will therefore need to modify the day slightly, to ensure that staff and 

students have more time to commute into school safely.  Please see below for details of our arrangements 

for Wednesday 5th October 2022: 

Wednesday 5th October (9:40am - 3:00pm) 

All Year groups will be expected onto the school site for the start of period 2 (09:40 hrs).  All students will 

leave the school site at the normal time of 3:00pm.  

Thursday 6th October (8:40am - 3:00pm) 

Although we anticipate that there will be some disruption to the transport network, normal school hours will 

operate with students expected onto the school site by no later than 8:35am.   

Equipment expectations to support learning 

Please be reminded that all students should have a pencil case containing the following items as a minimum: 

2 blue or black pens; a pencil; ruler; eraser; sharpener and mathematics equipment. A scientific calculator 

and colouring pencils and highlighters are also strongly recommended. Our aim is that every student will 

have all of the equipment listed above, we have therefore made significantly reduced stationary cases 

available through Parent Pay priced at £6.00 and scientific calculators sold separately at £10.00 each. All 

items purchased through Parent Pay will be available for collection at Student Services.  Please get in 

contact with us through admin@lns.org.uk if you have any questions, or need support purchasing the 

required equipment. 

Open Events 

Please see below for details of our remaining Open Events for Year 7 admissions in September 2023: 

● Thursday 6th October  (9:15am - 10:45am) 

● Saturday 8th October   (10:30am - 12:00pm) 

● Thursday 13th October (9:15am - 10:45am) 
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The school has places for current Year 7 and Year 8 pupils wishing to transfer into London Nautical School 

– all the details of the admissions process can be found here: https://www.lns.org.uk/home/admissions/ 

Please support the school by spreading word of our events and we look forward to welcoming families old 

and new to see our school in action and meet the staff.  

As always thank you for your continued support. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Mr. M Schofield  

Headteacher 


